
The Herald 

St. Johnôs United Church of Christ 

Holy Week and the Importance of Weekday Christians 

(excerpts from Rev. Emily C. Heath) 

 Holy Week is, as suggested, the holiest week of the Christian calendar. Itôs also the busi-

est! The week starts on Palm Sunday with the commemoration of Christôs triumphal entry into 

Jerusalem. It continues on Maundy Thursday with a retelling of the story of the Last Supper 

and Jesusô betrayal by a disciple. On Good Friday, the church gathers to remember Jesusô death 

on the cross. And on Easter, we proclaim the Resurrection, and celebrate the assurance that not 

even death could separate us from Godôs grace! We pastors, regardless if we admit it or not, 

know that when we announce the additional Holy Week services some people are groaning a 

little inside. 

 I get it! Weôre all busy! Sunday morning feels hard enough for many good Christians. 

Most churches are good at doing Sundays. But sometimes we are not so good at acknowledging 

what comes between Sundays. 

 On Sunday mornings we often focus on the joy. We sing uplifting hymns. We hear hope-

ful sermons We smile. We shake hands. We dress up. We talk about grace and blessings and 

gratitude. Thatôs not a bad thing! 

 Between the Sundays, I visit, counsel, and talk with people who are facing a struggle that 

few in their lives understand. Theyôre sick or injured. Dying or bereaved. Depressed, heart-

broken, betrayed, alone, or wrestling with doubt. And if you come to church on Palm Sunday or 

Easter, you might not think we in church know anything about that. 

 But if you come between the Sundays, youôll find a faith that knows what that is like. 

More than that, youôll find a God who knows what that is like. To me, the most comforting part 

of Holy Week is not the waving of triumphal palms on one Sunday morning, or the flowers and 

joyous hymns on the next. Itôs what happens in between!  

 

REVôS RAMBLINôS... April 2018 

HOW TO CONTACT PASTOR ROSS: 

Office hours:  M-TH 9-Noon  Office phone:  881-2353 has a message recorder that is checked each week-

day morning. For pastoral emergencies or urgent church related issues call my home phone, 886-7535, and 

leave a message if Iôm out. 
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 Iôm sometimes asked, by those who are going through a difficult time, whether God is 

angry when they have doubts, or when they wonder why God doesnôt seem to be answering 

prayers. They ask if God understands when we suffer, or when we feel alone. Then they do, I 

point first not to the Christ of Palm Sunday or Easter but to the Christ of Maundy Thursday and 

Good Friday. The one who lived as one of us. Who loved as one of us. Who doubted as one of 

us. Who suffered as one of us. And who died as one of us. 

 Only then do I point to the Christ who rose again, and overcame the worst that the world 

could throw at him. 

 I sometimes worry that we are forgetting the lessons of Holy Week. As more churches 

cancel mid-week services due to low attendance and over-scheduled members, and instead roll 

all the stories into a Passion Sunday service on Palm Sunday, I wonder if we are losing that time 

we once had to sit with Christ in his own human struggles? But what would Christian life look 

like if we took that time? 

 We have the capacity to be those people. We have it because Christ has called us to be 

those people! All we have to do is be willing to make the journey with him. Not just on Sun-

days, but on the days between. The world has plenty of Sunday morning Christians! It needs a 

few more of the weekday ones! 

See you at Services this Holy Week! 

Pastor Ross 

REMEMBER OUR SHUT-INS 



 Marguerite Nierman  

given by: 

Bruce & Lori Houston 

Marilyn Ellis 

Rhoda Johnson 

Bob & Carolyn Brunnemer 

Irma Harding 

Dorothy Muff 

Ann Thomason 

Rick & Heidi Martin 

William & Elizabeth Kruse 

Bob & Brenda Kleeman 

Bob & Kay LaGrange 

Susan Smale 

Jim & Karen Heidergott 

Mr. & Mrs. Lynn Wehner 

Doris Dobbs 

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Kreiger 

Mr. & Mrs. Wendell Adams 

MEMORIAL GIFTS 

Kerington Carver 

Given by:  

The Johnson &  

Piepenbrok  

Families 
 

Loren Woerner 

Given by: 

Jim & Karen  

Heidergott 

Rosemary Louise Beeson, 

92, of Greenwood passed 

away March 18, 2018. She 

was born April 8, 1925 in 

Indianapolis, IN to Carl 

and Lillian (Spreen) 

Keyler. 

Rosemary graduated from 

Arsenal Tech High School 

in 1943, she then attended 

Hanover College and was a member of Phi Mu Sorority 

and served as the president for Phi Mu Sorority Alumni. 

Rosemary was a proud Alumni of Arsenal Tech High 

School and Hanover College. She was a long time em-

ployee of Tube Processing until her retirement in 1991. 

She was also a lifetime member of St. Johnôs United 

Church of Christ. 

Rosemary was preceded in death by her loving husband 

of 54 years, Howard E. Beeson; parents, Carl and Lillian 

(Spreen) Keyler and brother, Carl Keyler. 

She is survived by her sons, Jeff (Debby) Beeson and 

Howard (Carla) Beeson; sister, Pat Purcell; grandchil-

dren, Heather (Jeremy) Cracraft, Todd (Jenna) Beeson, 

Brad (Sarah) Beeson, Brock (Kristin) Beeson and Brent 

(Camille) Beeson; 8 great grandchildren, with one on the 

way and nieces and nephews, John Purcell and Kathy 

Porter. 

Visitation was held on Friday, March 23, 2018 with a 

funeral service following at Forest Lawn Funeral Home, 

1977 S. State Rd. 135, Greenwood. Entombment  fol-

lowed at Forest Lawn Memory Gardens. Pastor Donald 

Crismon officiated. Memorial contributions may be 

made to: St. Johnôs United Church of Christ, 7031 S. 

East St., Indianapolis, IN 46227. 

ROSEMARY LOUISE BEESON 

Dick and I wish to express our  

appreciation to our church family. We are so grateful for the 

many prayers, wonderful cards, great food and constant en-

couragement. Friends like you make life more meaningful 

and precious.   God bless. Dick and Rhoda Johnson 

Thank you for all the prayers & cards 

while Jim was in the hospital and now 

recovering. In much appreciation, Jim 

and Martha Minks. 

Thanks for all the lovely cards phone calls during my rehabilitation. 

Also, thanks to Pastor Don and Dorothy for their uplifting visits. I 

am on the mend and hope to return to church soon.    

    God Bless You, Joann Rodarmel 



TEA CUP SUNDAY 

Bring your prayer concern on Sunday, 

April 1st and place it in the big  

yellow tea cup at the back of the  

sanctuary.  Be sure to take a prayer 

 in return. 

PRIME TIMERS 

Prime Timers plan to meet  

at noon at Daleôs on Mon-

day, April 23rd.  Watch the 

Sunday bulletins for  

updates. 

Will Ammerman 

Cooper Hearrell 

Alex Moore 

Xander Mansfield 

Lainey Mansfield 

Tommy Zotz 

Take a Break Bus Tours: 

Holocaust Museum Trip 

 
St. Johnôs is invited to attend a trip to the 

Holocaust Museum in Terre Haute on 

Thursday, May 10th to hear a presentation 

given by Eva Kor, survivor of Auschwitz. 

This is a powerful lesson of forgiveness 

and survival. The trip is 35.00. Lunch (not 

included in the $35.00) will be at Apple-

bees at 11:00 am. After the presentation 

there will be a meet and greet and book signing (you can or-

der the book on Amazon for $6.63). If you are interested, 

please call Marie Keegan at 317-450-2154. 

DORCAS CIRCLE 

The Dorcas Circle will meet 

on Tuesday, April 10 at 

11:30 a.m. at the church. 

Please bring a sandwich, the 

hostess will furnish the des-

sert. Since we cancelled the 

March meeting, Pastor Don 

is planning to present the 

program he had planned at 

that time. Please join us for 

this special meaningful  

program. 

CSM 
 

The final collection for our college kids will be April 8. Letôs 

support them with prayers and goodies as they prepare for 

ñfinalsò and the end of the college year. There are 6 students 3 

guys, 3 gals. Questions? Call Lori Houston at 217-979-7903 



The angelic family of April was an easy pick. The Zotz Family. 

Brian, Jenny, Lauren and Thomas, they are very active at St. 

Johnôs, especially with the youth. Easy to recognize, Brian is a 

tall man who is also a police officer. You might see him carry-

ing a small cooler, his private stash of good old Mountain Dew. 

Jenny loves Disney and makes a beautiful Snow White, she 

sings with her heart and soul, an amazing voice. Lauren is away 

at college, she is the dancer of the family, you may have seen 

her perform at one of our Sunday services, beautiful young la-

dy. Thomas is the actor of the family, you might have seen him 

on stage. Thomas is growing up fast and into a fine young man. 

Next time you see the Zotz family, tell them how much they are appreciated for their past and 

present service! 

Angels  
of  

St. JoagÄl 

Nabl GhgmaÄl ;g`^el ;k^ The Zotz Family 

A WAY OUT OF MODERN-DAY SLAVERY 

  

Most of us live lives that are fairly routine from one day to the next.  When you learn 

about a segment of our population that has no idea what ñroutineò or ñnormalò is, you 

realize that there really is another world out there about which most of us know very 

little (or nothing at all). 
 

This happened recently to some members of the Womenôs Fellowship group when we 

were introduced to The Hope Center on the eastside of Indianapolis.  This newly 

opened facility occupies the former location of the Marion County Childrenôs Guardian 

Home on Brookville Road.   Less than a year ago it was renovated to house The Hope 

Center, a faith-based organization which provides a fresh start for young women who 

were caught up in the unimaginable world of human trafficking and, more specifically, 

sex trafficking. 
 

Very briefly, human trafficking is modern-day slavery; it is the second largest illegal 

business in the world, only behind illegal arms trade.  It is estimated that more than 40 

million people live in slavery around the world today.  Indianapolis is experiencing an 

ever-increasing number of incidents, probably due in large part to our centralized loca-

tion in the country.  The Hope Center was opened to house, feed, educate/train and offer 

health services to the women who enter the Center with no hope at all. Local involve-

ment is imperative and many local churches, businesses and various community groups 

are stepping up to provide resources and support. 
 

At the back of the sanctuary, we have provided informational brochures and a list of 

items that are needed at The Hope Center on a continuing basis.  There is also a ñgift 

binò to receive your donations.  We will see that they are delivered to the Center ï or 

you may decide to visit the facility and deliver your contribution.   If you have a heart 

for this mission or would like to know more, please talk with anyone from the Womenôs 

Fellowship group.  



Selections  will 

include:  

§ Religious 

§ Classical 

§ Show Tunes 

§ Folk Music 
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Sunday 
April 8th  
3:00 P.M. 

St. Johnõs United Church of Christ 

7031 S. East St. Indianapolis 46227  

317 881-2353 



                 SAVE THE DATE 

Mark your calendars!  The Annual Rummage Sale is scheduled for   

Saturday, June 16th from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. As always, lots of  

folks will be needed to make this event a huge success.  If you have a 

few hours or a few days to spare, please consider giving a portion of 

your time to this worthy cause.  We will also need your sale  donations!  

Sale items can be dropped at the church beginning Sunday, June 3rd.  Keep an eye on future bulle-

tins and newsletters for more details.  If you have questions in the meantime, please see Roxann 

Pattison.  

    INDY 500 SHOP OPENS MAY 11 

Well my friends, the spring flowers and trees are blooming 

and the temps are on the rise.  That must mean that we are 

getting close to the Indy 500 and the shop at the track for 

St. John's!!!  Last year we realized a profit of over 

$17,000.00  to help fund Youth Missions, our Nursery 

School, the Sanctuary Choir and Bell Choir,  and the 

Church Council.  These funds saved  many of these groups 

from having to spend monies from the general fund, which 

helped greatly this past year. 

  This project needs many hands to run smoothly.  Anyone age 16 and up is able to help.  The im-

portant thing to remember is that it is a full day commitment.  Some days start at 9am.  Race day begins at 

5am.  You know your limitations.  We do have stools at the registers  and chairs in the back area to help out.  

May 21 is a noon-7 day. We have one fewer day this year.   Check the schedule, in the back of the sanctuary, 

which will be posted beginning April 8. Give some prayerful consideration to being part of this project.  It is 

great fun getting an opportunity to work with individuals that you might not otherwise get a chance to fel-

lowship with.  Transportation in a 15 passenger van will be provided all of race weekend.  Hopefully we will 

receive our sweet parking spot from last year!  I'll keep you posted! 

 We are looking also for lead persons. These individuals will take responsibility for getting their work 

crew to and from the track on time and will be in charge of turning in funds and paperwork to the bank at the 

end of the day. Please see me if you are interested in one of these  positions.   

 A training session will be held at the track in April as well as one here in early May. Watch for date 

and time.  If this is your first time to work, you are a lead person or you just want a refresher course, please 

plan to attend the track meeting.  As far as I know, shirts will be provided again for shop workers. 

 

I look forward to another great year at IMS with what I know will be a great group of hard and fun workers 

from St, John's!! 

 

Questions:   Kay LaGrange    317-989-8337  or  kelagrange51@yahoo.com  or  see me any Sunday! 

mailto:kelagrange51@yahoo.com


Snow canôt keep the Easter Bunny away or stop the St. Johnôs Easter Egg Hunt. We 

had egg hunts, pretzel making, carnival games, bunny photos and over 9 inches of snow!! 

We had lots of kids and lots of fun too. A very sincere thank you goes to the members of 

St. John's who make the annual Easter Egg Hunt 

successful.  Thank you to all who donate filled 

eggs and snack cakes.  Thank you to all of the 

worker bees who make the pretzels, take the pic-

tures, make the crafts, play the games and to the 

youth for helping in every way.  The Easter Bun-

ny is grateful.  Due to inclement weather, our 

numbers were down this year, but those who 

came out, found lots of eggs and had 

fun.  ~Marcia and Janna 


